Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

To: Bishop, Timothy L; Katherine Brandt

Cc: Roe, Dilan, Env. Health

Subject: Fuel Leak Case No. RO0002444

Attachments: SCM and Data Gap Table and Figs 2-6 from RO3014 WP_R_2012-08-16.pdf

Dear Mr. Bishop and Ms. Brandt,

Thank you for meeting us today providing an opportunity to discuss Fuel Leak Case No. RO0002444, Union Qil Station
No. 7124 located at 10151 International Boulevard in Oakland, CA. The meeting provided a forum to discuss Alameda
County Environmental Health’s (ACEH) May 3, 2013 directive letter and the work plan addendum prepared for the site
by Arcadis dated July 2, 2013. ACEH clarified questions about it’s directive letter and regarding the work plan
addendum. The results of the meeting included ACEH providing Mr. Bishop and Ms. Brandt an example Conceptual Site
Model (CSM) in table format (attached). ACEH identified the scope of analysis based on having or lack of a
comprehensive site history, addressed sampling upper and deeper water bearing zones, and requested receiving a
contingency plan for on-site boring locations if off-site access cannot be obtained. Please provide a focused CSM table,
revised figure, and Standard Operation Procedures as discussed in our meeting to ACEH in an email by September 6,
2013 addressed to Dilan Roe at dilan.roe@acgov.org.

We look forward to working with you on moving this case forward.

Regards,
Keith Nowell

Keith Nowell PG, CHG

Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502-6540

phone: 510 / 567 - 6764

fax: 510 /337 -9335

email: keith.nowell@acgov.org

PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm




